Executive Summary

The opportunity to comment on the review proposals is welcomed.

It is clear from the Byelaw excerpts provided with the review that (a) the Conservancy has wider powers and responsibilities to properly manage the River Cam, in addition to the narrow interpretation of ‘only matters pertaining to maintenance of navigation’, than it often tries to claim, and (b) that current permanent mooring on the Commons and Riverside in Cambridge is a clear breach of Byelaw 6.1 (if not, there is no point in this Byelaw, as there is no other situation that it could cover).

In considering the question of mooring, the Conservancy cannot absolve itself of responsibility either for the unacceptable history of inaction on both its and the City Council’s parts that has directly encouraged the uncontrolled and unsafe development to current mooring levels, or of the impacts any decisions it makes have on other river user groups and the proper management of the river.

In particular, in the light of two particularly serious incidents involving clear and deliberate breaches of Conservancy Byelaws and criminal law by local vessels during the recent Lent Bumps, one leading to a situation where serious and even fatal injury was a clear possibility, it is clear beyond all doubt that the Conservancy must act immediately on its statutory responsibilities to properly manage the river, and must make a clear and unequivocal statement of intent to drastically reduce the amount of mooring permitted on the river to acceptable and safe levels. Without such a statement, and action, the Conservancy and its Officers will carry a heavy responsibility when (not if) this type of accident inevitably occurs.

With reference to the specific recommendations contained in the proposal, after careful consideration, CUCBC considers that:

· Recommendation 2.3.7 be rejected, and that the proposals previously approved by Conservators (i.e. seasonal mooring prohibition on Midsummer Common) be actioned with immediate effect.

· Recommendation 2.2.7 (2.4.7 in error in text) is welcomed (reduction in area permitted for mooring along part of Riverside) and should be set in place immediately. However, using exactly the same logic as that by which this recommendation is derived, and adding in the important health and safety matters described below, we urge in the strongest terms that the mooring prohibition be extended as far downstream as the Green Dragon Footbridge.

Recommendation 2.4.3 (to open parts of the bank on Jesus Green to mooring) should be rejected completely, through its deleterious consequences for other river groups and the local population, its potential impact on river flow, its breaching of Byelaw 6.1, and the clear and present danger of wrongly encouraging even greater numbers of vessels to compete for space on an already acutely over-subscribed river.

